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West Midlands’ N’ Gauge Club 

Newsletter 

Vol 21 Issue 3                                                 September 2018 
WE SURVIVED TINGS 2018 

OUTWARD JOURNEY 

I make no apologies for my raisin d'aitre, or the lack of nuts - in my prose, it's just that 
I prefer raisins or not - depending on my mood. 

Just a reminder to all WMNGC members, that to be included in the next Members’ 
Contributions section, your article should be with me by Friday 7th December. 

Volume 21 Issue 4 will be published before Christmas, this will of course include a  
 look forward to 2019. 

Newsletter dates for 2018/19 
Christmas: December 2018 
Spring: March 2019 
Summer: June 2019 
Autumn: September 2019 
Editorial Address 
art1san1957@icloud.com 

Page   of  1 9

Chairman:  Ken Jones on 0121 777 7062
Email: westernsultan@hotmail.co.uk

 Treasurer: Edgar Mason

Exhibition Co-ordinator: Dave Griffin at 
davejgriffin@outlook.com
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From the Chairman 
Our members continue to be the most important ingredient of this Club, it is sad that I 
have to report a recurrence of Mike Turner’s ill health: 

Mike is one of the longest serving members of 
the Club and we owe a lot to him; from all the 
carpentry on Waterstock, to all the literature he 
does for the layouts, as well as running our 
website.
Many of you will know he hasn’t been in good 
health in recent years, but has started to come 
back to the club – first by Edgar collecting him and 
then driving himself. It was, therefore, good to see 
him at TINGS this year on the day we set up 
Whartson Hall and the two days of the show.

This layout was inspired by the work Mike had 
done on two previous mothballed layouts. Mike was 
able to run much of his own stock on the layout 
based on his local station of Water Orton.
Unfortunately, Mike had to be taken to Good Hope 
Hospital on the Sunday evening following TINGS. 
He had to stay in hospital for over a week, while he 
recovered and tests were done. By the time you 
read this we all hope he will be home and back to 
his witty self.
Our best wishes go to him and Ann.

TINGS was another successful exhibition for us and 
I’m sure our editor and others have an update for this newsletter. My thanks for all 
members who helped, even in the smallest way. I had my moving bus layout there, 
with the trains being operated by Dave Evans, allowing me to speak to many visitors 
over the busy two day event. 
There were two other members’ layouts as well as Whartson Hall from the club, and 
lots of interest from the visitors. It came a week after my new z gauge layout appeared 
at The Gaugemaster Exhibition and I have 4 more exhibitions this year where my 
layouts will be attending. 

With TINGS over my attention moves to our AGM which is held in December each 
year. Minutes from last year’s AGM have already been circulated and I’m now 
starting to prepare an agenda in line with our club’s constitution. This also means we 
need to see what work needs to be done on our 4 layouts to maintain them at 
exhibition standard. You are more than welcome to visit the club on a meeting date if 
you are in the area or can get to our base at Tipton. Feel free to pass on this newsletter 
to your friends and family who may also be interested in the club. 
Happy Modelling, Ken Jones 
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EXHIBITIONS 
Well I make no excuse for taking up a lot of space 
here, TINGS 2018 was the biggest event in our 
recent history. 

Whartson 
Hall 
By WMNGC 
Mike’s vision 
of a 
representation 
of Water Orton 
finally came to 
fruition. 

Here we see 
‘Mr & Mrs’ 
Claire running 
a mixture of 
their own and 
Mike’s stock on the excellent, work-in-progress 
layout that I’m sure will soon become the envy of 
other Clubs. 

We shared a van with Bescut & Walshed, showing 
how compact this new Club layout is, built up and 
taken down in less than an hour. 

 

Ken & Phil during build up on Friday. 
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Fellows & Minchin Freight Depot 
By Jane Minchin 

Jane looks on whilst Linn takes a break 
 

Always something moving……. 

Keep the interest up……. 

And Linn takes another break! 

                    …..Aah there’s Tony! 
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Salverton 
By Ken Jones 
Operated by Dave Evans (mainly) 

 

 

Bescut & Walshed 
By Vince Painter 
Operated by a New Member? 
and Phil Hunt 

 

  

DG 
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Waterstock 
continues to run well. It is our first and largest exhibition layout and currently there 
are no plans to take it to any exhibitions at this time. 

Tipton Hills 
is another layout which runs well and regularly used by club members. It is ready to 
attend exhibitions and Mike Turner has printed off a further batch of leaflets about 
this layout with track plan. Contact Ken if you would like a copy. 

Gibben Quarry 
has had detailing to conveyors finished by Rodney and the electrics have been sorted 
so, now we can stop and isolate a train at the station. 
The layout was shown  at  the Sutton Coldfield Model Engineers Society garden party 
last July, at Balleny Green, Little Hay and was well received, lots of interest was 
shown in the scale and size of the layout. 

Rodney made a point of the fact that it is a Club Layout, with most of the club 
members taking part in its construction.


As usual on the Garden 
Party day there were 
plenty of children with 
parents and grandparents, 
and proving that Gibben 
Quarry is ready to attend 
further exhibitions. 
Mike Turner has printed 
off a further batch of 
leaflets about this layout, 
with track plan. 
Contact Ken if you would 
like a copy. 

MEMBERS’ CONTRIBUTIONS 
 
Ken’s Private Bits 
On a recent NE trip by 1969 vintage coach, our 
chairman visited 4 railways and a vintage bus 
rally. He found a carriage bearing his name at the 
excellent Woodhorn Narrow Gauge Railway. 
How much better can it get! 
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Vince at TINGS 
When I wasn't eating breakfast, loading /
unloading the van, or showing my work 
colleague Alan around, I found time to do my 
first attempt at demonstrations - something I 
need to plan a little better next time. 
Many thanks to Philip Hunt for running my 
layout whilst I busied myself multi-tasking -  
without Phil, I may as well have left the 
covers on Bescut & Walshed! VP 

In other news: 
Oxford announced the N scale models for the Jun-Oct 18 catalogue, earlier in the 
year, just missed our Issue 2 publication date Ed 

Stratford Blue N Gauge bus issued and these new models also available

 KJ 

Commercial vehicles

NDEF002 Land Rover Defender Royal Mail 

NVOL4003 Volvo FH4 curtainside "Knowles"

Military ground vehicles

NLRL002 Land Rover Lightweight Military Police

NMB006 Mercedes Actros curtainside - "Sparks 
Transport"

�

�

�

�
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© Meridienne Exhibitions

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001OZFiPN9rXVOGN-kl_HXKQeHNG7TSTWJqu6Q6iYuzsupDu_JZXEW_kpzqVOkqqQFQoY9Y5Zr1unPkRtwR-KfhXXi6o2o40knjbWx0CgiVb-CmKeBlZT696LtTFn_oveWUbMfYpg40g13e4S_k39EtcBfry1avZ5c2cBdZSRb4v237pGQJr_EE_AN81aNlaCFAYWcCuSlLbi78rsdOhbn9zEPiiJFij-7vD_O3Be_7NgykMJncZUUBFz9ZlAC7OmjTI3lhhleE7eYtLkd7UCsz6ttlNaYrE-8zFGQUFE2sDxbGheML3kq04A6AOuRR6mZv&c=zA5BIrwtY_BEcmGbgd4DEuq0vcZjDjQbTlx_ySYX7FBA9SP_s-uDGA==&ch=IPtCBwepEyWTKWrVPSZj4v6V-wMG7XWYii1oeJzwErSNug_1hxzBfw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001OZFiPN9rXVOGN-kl_HXKQeHNG7TSTWJqu6Q6iYuzsupDu_JZXEW_kpzqVOkqqQFQEx5I9vkzsj_iqh55DzlOIT2KHDmRUlLQfHD86_gYsDYlsERWK6ux8YzHBT9NxlYpLuUtdf-mgZ3pO3enM8lc5qHMfRzqiOQdcNjzz4XfEoxUwipLZM7K4gvm7j0Mu-cpC-vyVMPzC6JKwA6RM6TrxZnyLsmzpLRjf57SSEB0LXiX6eMiydthnWD30fhEhzcLMKXZO4YEGDfLZSFSKU-H2Ye-M52QlevTtET0jZkOuBoSukYtCYUisoUBeaSAtf6N&c=zA5BIrwtY_BEcmGbgd4DEuq0vcZjDjQbTlx_ySYX7FBA9SP_s-uDGA==&ch=IPtCBwepEyWTKWrVPSZj4v6V-wMG7XWYii1oeJzwErSNug_1hxzBfw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001OZFiPN9rXVOGN-kl_HXKQeHNG7TSTWJqu6Q6iYuzsupDu_JZXEW_kpzqVOkqqQFQJOv8Hkv3RQm4FyrzqXuxdBXYfJkORneJl2MBuHk5B8hlHOOFXxFfADWG7h9VuumBj56edQrTSV7YbkJVBEdyvxtB64nhHYOr75ICPY7VRYdofjFCO4mzcpQh6PR93GGxxO2DRbPLaEUlgJU_wxFk_zN8KpM_c3VwkKbDNCayN1kDpQjVle_Uw0J3tfG60ODp0MOhqs1xQuVH46_IwTBXu4gAIPp3fO7zMoyZxqr9RLZIYcN1MHXWaOPogD36jMCi&c=zA5BIrwtY_BEcmGbgd4DEuq0vcZjDjQbTlx_ySYX7FBA9SP_s-uDGA==&ch=IPtCBwepEyWTKWrVPSZj4v6V-wMG7XWYii1oeJzwErSNug_1hxzBfw==
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Other business: 
Please feel free to pass on this newsletter to friends and fellow modellers, or even 
fellow modellers who may be friends. 

Forthcoming Exhibitions: 
Gibben Quarry and Tipton Hills will be going to the Cradley Show on 13 October. 
Whartson Hall may be going to Lutterworth in May next year TBC DG 

MEMBERS NOTICES 
Just a reminder that our Exhibition Manager is Dave Griffin contactable at: 
davejgriffin@outlook.com 

RETURN JOURNEY 

Just a reminder for those of you who may have been looking for Phil’s layout 
GreenWood (Garden) Railway at TINGS earlier this month - it was not there 
😂

Phil’s private layout GreenWood Railway was NOT at TINGS this 
year, my mistake Ed. However, it will be at Stafford next year.

THERE WILL BE AN EXPLANATION OF THIS 
NON-N GAUGE RELATED IMAGE OF OUR 

CHAIRMAN 
Captions on a postcard please 

Please email me, with any other erratum or articles to art1san1957@icloud.com
Just click the link and send me an email!

NB. The next issue will include erratum from this issue, our second Book review, severely delayed due 
to the plethora of copy this quarter, and any and all submissions gratefully received. 

Any views expressed in this publication do not necessarily reflect those of the Editor, the Chairman or 
any individual club members, on the other hand - they might. 

Any trademarks, trade names or accidental images may be used unintentionally, or not, but can, surely, 
only benefit the Companies or persons concerned, even if they still exist. 

NO PROFIT IS MADE FROM THE DISTRIBUTION OR PRODUCTION 
OF THIS FREE NEWSLETTER Ed. 

Page   of  8 9

mailto:davejgriffin@outlook.com
mailto:art1san1957@icloud.com


WMNGC 22 and still going strong

Our largest exhibition-standard layout Waterstock 

NOTICEBOARD INFORMATION 

 2018 PROGRAMME 

Meetings will be held at: 
Tipton Green Methodist Church Hall, 

Park Lane West, 
Tipton, 

West Midlands. 
DY4 8LD 

Meetings – 1st and 3rd Saturday in each month 
    

      
October  6th   20th   

 November  3rd     17th  
December  1st     AGM 

Again all meetings will be from 2-5pm. If in doubt, please ring first. 

For more information: 

Call Ken Jones on 0121 777 7062, email westernsultan@hotmail.co.uk  
Or visit our website at www.wmngaugeclub.co.uk 

Any changes to these dates will appear on our website or in our quarterly newsletter. 

Please use rear entrance at church hall.
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